
Annual Parish Meeting SALC/WAC Report 

 

SALC has continue d to engage with Town & Parish Councils throughout the year. 

We now have a new County Officer Chris Mellings. The County would like to take the 

opportunity to thank both Cllr Hughs and Noyes Thomas for representing Ercall 

Magna Parish Council at both SALC and WAC. 

WAC continues to be well supported and active with the guidance of Cllr Harvey 

Unwins and our Clerk Katrina. WAC was very successful during the year to get the 

T&W 1st Governance Review cancelled in 2024 and persuading T&W to relaunch the 

review this year. Together with SALC the current consultation was extended until the 

14th April and at last the count I believe there had been some 168 responses, 16 of 

which were from Town & Parishes including ourselves. 

SALC, again with the support of WAC have managed to engage with the Leader of 

Telford & Wrekin on informal meetings on a bi-monthly basis, similar to that SALC 

has with Shropshire. 

Finally, the bi-monthly Chairmans meetings continue and I would like to thank our 

Chairman, Cllr Kevin Connor, for his support and input. 


